Lincoln Fire Department’s 7" Annual Turkey Drive

On Thursday, November 19, our Sports Car Club will participate in the
Lincoln Fire Department’s Annual Turkey Drive. We will meet in our usual
place outside the Orchard Creek Lodge gym for a prompt 2:30 p.m.
departure to the fire station. We’ll be driving to Lincoln Fire Station #34 at
126 Joiner Parkway where we will donate our frozen turkeys.

This year, especially, with the Covid-19 pandemic forcing many of our local
families to be separated from their sources of income, we have an urgent
need for food and other assistance in our community. All of the frozen
turkeys that we bring to the fire station will be donated to the Salt Mine and
then to other local charities. The fire station can store up to 800 frozen
turkeys.

We’ve been isolated from our club and our friends this year due to the
Covid-19 virus, and this will be an opportunity to say hello to some of them.
We’ll observe safety recommendations regarding social distancing and
wearing of masks, as appropriate. And, if you wish, the attendees at the fire
station will extract your frozen turkey from your trunk without you getting
out of your car.

Let’s make this the best turnout ever for this event.

Ernie Drake



